From: Sheehy, John

Sent: 15 February 2021 09:44

To:

Subject: RE: proposed development 9-14 Tobin Close NW3 3DY

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Colleagues,

Please log the objection below against the current applications for Tobin Close including 2021/0161/P (no. 13), 2021/0162/P (no. 9) and 2021/0163/P (no. 11), as well as the applications for nos. 10,12 and 14 being dealt with by other officers.

Dear Lesley Isaacson, thank you for your email. I have noted the points you've made and will take them into consideration when assessing the applications.

Regards,

John Sheehy Senior Planning Officer

Telephone: 020 7974 5649



The majority of Council staff are continuing to work at home through remote, secure access to our systems. Where possible please communicate with us by telephone or email.

Sent: 13 February 2021 12:33

To: Planning < <u>Planning@camden.gov.uk</u>>
Cc: Sheehy, John < <u>john.sheehy@camden.gov.uk</u>>

Subject: proposed development 9-14 Tobin Close NW3 3DY

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Mr Sheehy, I am writing to voice an objection to the above development in Tobin Close for the following reasons:

- 1. I reside at number 6, so form the cluster of houses from 1-8. We are the dwarves in the area the houses from Fellows Road, to the north, are 3 stories at the back and overlook completely 1-8 Tobin. They have a bird's eye view into our bedrooms on the north side.
- 2. We are further dwarfed by Kings College Court to the east, and with the 2 additional stories, said dwarfing is worse.

3. To the south we are already dwarfed by the block of flats and the houses 9-14- Tobin. They too have a birds eye view into our patios, rooms etc.

If the said development of 9-14 were to go ahead, our daily experience of living in these houses would be of buildings on top of our heads. Our privacy would be completely limited and compromised.

In addition, the south side of the properties is the only side where there is light and sun; if an additional floor were added to 9-14, our light would be seriously impacted on. Light was already reduced when the 2 floors were added to Kings College Court.

I thank you for your time in reading this and hope you will find in favour of the "dwarves of Tobin" and refuse permission to the proposed development

Yours faithfully Lesley Isaacson